

# GA P&F MINUTES

---

*Date | time 12/3/19 7pm | Meeting called to order by Justin*

---

## In Attendance

---

Kara, Justin, Brad, Elizabeth, Debbie, Gill, Tina, Raffael

Apologies: Craig, Nic, Zuzana, Trisha, Raquel

---

## Approval of Minutes

---

The Minutes of the AGM held in February were approved

---

## Principals Report – Read by Debbie Young on behalf of Craig who was Absent

---

- Pre Playground should be approved by the end of week ending 22 March with building to commence in April.
  - Homework survey is now open and, in the newsletter,
  - New Toilets on the GA campus are now open, and the kids are very happy.
  - Teachers Wishlist now finalized and handed to P & F to be looked over and confirmed.
  - Yr 6 Camp Wednesday – Friday. All are very excited to be going.
  - NAPLAN meeting Thursday 21 March for those interested to hear and learn more.
  - 25<sup>th</sup> March Parent Teacher conferences begin. Portal open for bookings to be made.
- 

## Presidents Report – Justin

---

Justin advised he had nothing to report

---

## Treasurers Report - Brad

---

At date/time of the meeting the accounts were at the following:

Everyday P &. F account - \$44,962.70

Investment account - \$101,443.09

Tuckshop account (run by Annalise Olm Tuckshop Convenor) - \$5463.88

The Fete and Oval monies have now been deposited and finalized.

Pending outgoing costs: GA Fashion Parade and Mother's Day Stall

Pre Playground cost is still to be finalised but it was estimated at last meeting to be between \$120 -\$150K. With current monies it is cutting it fine to pay in full. More money is to come in from the school so should be ok. Some fundraising money will be coming in from Fashion Parade and Mothers Day stall.

---

## Open Issues

---

- **PREP PLAYGROUND** (Craig & Sub Committee from P & F):  
Waiting for final approval and cost, which should be by week ending 22 March. Hopefully building can begin in April taking approx. 4 weeks. P & F need to know the final playground costings to be able to approve the teachers wish list. Also how are payments to be made. Given it is only a 4-week build do they require a deposit, progress payments or payment at completion.
- **ARMISTICE MEMORIAL:** Ongoing (Kara & Brad): An extension on the building of the memorial has been granted. Brad advised that costs are anywhere between \$5 – 50K subject to what we want to do with the memorial. Original plan was to use a space at the back of the convent. However, that is now not looking possible. Discussions are now around having the memorial on the corner or Chestnut and Bay Tce or possibly behind the amphitheater / “dustbowl”. The Dustbowl will need more work done to it and could be a bigger project for another time. As Craig was away, he could not advise where he thought it could go. Will wait to be able to consult with Craig as to a location. There is a 6-8 weeks lead time for a stone/plaque memorial. Would need to decide Location / size of stone and any other items such as landscaping, seating.
- **GA FASHION PARADE:** 22 March 7pm, at time of the meeting about 50 tickets has been sold. More advertising needed in the newsletter / FB pages. Jane Rhodes organizing the parade.
- **EARTH ANGEL FUNDING:** Deb was going to check with Marissa to see if any funding was to be requested from the P & F. After the Welcome BBQ Liz took all the cans / bottle / poppers to the recycling scheme place and was about to get about \$15 for the group. Liz to present these to Marissa and advise possible steps the group could take at all P & F events so they can raise money for the group.
- **FUNDRAISING & EVENTS FOR GA 2019:**
  1. Day on the Green in August or September with food trucks, music, markets, rides and possible convent walk through now that it is finished.
  2. End of Year Disco November date
  3. GA Dads Day: July 20<sup>th</sup> TBA Stradbroke Is. Rugby match
  4. Movie Night:
  5. Sub Committee formed: Social Committee will organize/run these events. Gill, Liz & Raquel. Call for volunteers to assist with these events.
- **WE JUST DANCE:** Deb to see if this video / music activity has begun in the shed in the mornings.

---

## New Issues

---

- **GA DADS DAY** Ongoing: Brad suggested the Q Cup on Stradbroke Island as a GA Dads Day. The date is TBA but around 20<sup>th</sup> July. More details to come but a good community events for all dads to attend. P & F would organize with a possible ticket price to include transport / ticket etc. More details to come.

- PARENT INFO SESSIONS: Kara is in contact with SJV regarding a possible upcoming parent information night. SJV are in contact with a parent who is a Psychologist and may be running a session. Kara will keep us updated once more information comes to hand.

---

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.12PM NEXT MEETING APRIL 2 @ 7PM

---